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BUNNY BULLETIN 
AGM 

6th September 2016 
 

18:30 
 
 

All Welcome 
 

This year we are holding the AGM in 
the church to encourage as many 

people as possible to attend. This is 
your bulletin; we need you to help 

to run it.  
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THE EDITORIAL 

What a month, monsoon like rain, followed by scorching temperatures, 
ŀƴŘ LΩƳ Ŧƛƴŀƭƭȅ ŎǳƭǘƛǾŀǘƛƴƎ ǘŀƴ ƭƛƴŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǘƛƳŜ ƛƴ Ƴȅ ƭƛŦŜΗ 
July was an incredibly busy month, full of cycling adventures, with the 
Great bƻǘǘΩǎ Bike ride and Heather taking on a Stage of the Tour de 
France (Well done!) On the Social front there have been a number of 
events, the Strawberry Fayre, WindblowersΣ ǿƛǘƘ {ŀǊŀƘΩǎ ǘŜŀ ǇŀǊǘȅ ƛƴ 
particular proving very popular. 
 
There was also that little matter of an election and the ensuing political 
chaos that continues as each of the main political parties vies to see 
who can tear itself apart and put themselves back together again. For 
ǎƻƳŜ ǊŜŀǎƻƴ IǳƳǇǘȅ 5ǳƳǇǘȅ ǎǇǊƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ ƳƛƴŘΧ  
 
August marks a year since I first got involved with the Bunny Bulletin ς 
Ƙƻǿ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƭƛŜǎ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŦǳƴΗ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƻǳǊ !Da ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
beginning of September and I would like as many of you as possible to 
attend ς if we want to keep the bulletin, and chat in church running we 
as a community, need to put the work in. I, for one, would love to get 
ƳƻǊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅƻǳƴƎŜǊ ƎŜƴŜǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘΣ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ǿŜ Ƴǳǎǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ 
budding writers, journalists and editors within our midst. 

Heidi 
Bunny Bulletin Committee 

Editor: Heidi Barnard 5, Moor Lane 07778 673 858 

Diary Editor & Treasurer: Heather Paul 148, Loughborough 
Rd. 

0115 9845172 

Invoicing & Minutes: Chris Brown 36, Main Street. 0115 9211791 

Readers Please Note: The articles in the Bunny Bulletin are for circulation to the residents 
of Bunny Village and for others by subscription only. The information they contain is not to 

ōŜ ǇǊƛƴǘŜŘ ƛƴ ŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇǳōƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŀǳǘƘƻǊΩǎ ǇŜǊƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΦ 

Disclaimer: any opinions expressed in the Bunny Bulletin are not necessarily those of the 
Editorial Committee who reserve the right to edit material as and when it is considered 
appropriate. 



 

Notes taken from the unadopted minutes of a meeting of 

the Parish Council held in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on 

Thursday June 16th 2016. 

 

/ƭŜǊƪΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ ƻƴ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ƳŜeting business 

¶ Mr Wells was still considering the proposal for a bridge at the allotment site. 

¶ A Company was to contact the Chairman concerning a deep clean of the 
Village Hall. 

¶ Notts. CC had agreed to deal with the overgrowth of hedge at the Gotham 
Lane end of the village. 

Correspondence 

¶ Bunny and Bradmore Charities had confirmed an additional £5000 towards 
the renovation of the Village Hall toilets. 

¶ The Nottinghamshire Footpaths Preservation Society had written 

concerning the launch of the Notts. Wolds Way on August 23rd, 10a.m. at 
Bunny Village Hall. 

¶ Bunny Parish Church had written seeking a grant towards the maintenance 
of the churchyard. Following the receipt of advice concerning such 
payments, it was agreed that the Clerk should write explaining that 
payment could only be made to the person carrying out the work. 
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¶ Severn Trent had written advising that they were forming a new company, 

but this would not affect billing arrangements. 

¶ British Gypsum had written regarding their application for extending the life 
of the underground workings from 2025 to 2042. No objection was raised 
by the council. 

Highway Matters 

¶ Notts. CC had confirmed that they intended to move the bus stop at the 
Northern end of the village near to the office development. The Clerk was 
asked to inform Notts. CC that the Parish felt that it would mean a longer 
walk for residents living in that area. 

¶ The Clerk was to ask Notts.CC to clean the Bunny sign alongside the A60 
near to Gotham Lane. 

¶ The Chairman said that street light No2 on Main Street was now working 
correctly. 

¶ The Clerk reported that there was no further news in relation to the name 
of Wysall Lane. 

¶ Community Road Safety Group, Crime Figures and Neighbourhood Watch. 

¶ Cllr. Dick Wilson said that a plea in the BB for more volunteers for the 
Community Road Safety Group had not resulted in any new people coming 
forward. He said that crime figures were not readily available from the 
police. It was agreed that Cllr Dick Wilson should circulate details of the 
Neighbourhood Watch Scheme to members. 

Planning 

Rushcliffe BC Applications 

¶ Mr and Mrs Stubbs, 23 Moor Lane. First floor extension, loft conversion and 
flat roof dormer. No objection. 

Notts. CC Applications 

¶ Bunny Materials Recycling Loughborough Road. Revised application to vary 
operating hours to allow 12 preloaded vehicles to leave the site between 
6.00am and 7.30am. It was confirmed that the existing letter of objection 
would be carried forward to the new application. 

Village Hall 

¶ The Chairman asked for volunteers from the council to serve on the new 
Advisory Committee. He was willing to chair the first meeting, but would 
wish to then hand over to someone else. 

¶ The Clerk was asked to write to Mrs Julie Rutter to thank her for the gift of 

the dart board. 
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¶ Bryans had now completed the painting of the fire exit door and carried out 

work around the main door. 
Environment 

¶ Cllr. Mrs Chris Brown said that she had contacted James BatesΩ, Rushcliffe 
BC Conservation Officer who confirmed that he had not been able to make 
much progress with the University of Nottingham. He was to send the 
university a formal request for   information as to why the agreed five year 
plan had not been adhered to. Prosecution could follow if no response was 
received. The University had not been prepared to commission replicas of 
the finials, but had purchased the largest they could find, which were 
unsuitable. 

Footpaths 

¶ Cllr. Pete Pearson reported that the gate from the entrance to the gypsum 
site was still missing. 
 

Chat in Church 
As some of you may already have heard, I shall be giving up 
Chat in Church after the summer. That means that my last 
appearance behind the counter will be on Wednesday 13th 
July. 
I know that many of you have supported and enjoyed this 
fortnightly chance to get together over tea and cake in St 
MaǊȅΩǎΤ ƛǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀ ōƛǘ ƻŦ ŀ ǾƛƭƭŀƎŜ ƛƴǎǘƛǘǳǘƛƻƴ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǎƛȄ ȅŜŀǊǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ Ƙŀǎ 
contributed something to the social life of the community and generated a 
worthwhile income to help maintain our beautiful mediaeval church thanks to 
your generous donations.  
I will miss it and miss your friendly support, but it really is time for me to bow out. 
Why? Because like so many I now have to think about helping with regular 
childcare for our beautiful new granddaughter who lives about eighty miles away, 
but also because I am tired. It is a big commitment to provide tea and cake on a 
regular basis over such a long period. I am very grateful to all the friends who have 
helped out over the years, not least my partner in crime Geoff, but it really needs 
more than that to sustain the effort into the future. 
Some of the regulars have suggested it would be good to continue with a revised 
format. That would be lovely. It would be great to see something else happen. But 
it will need a committed team who know the scale of the task that they are taking 
on; in discussion with those who have helped over the years, we think a group of 


